# 10 ĐỀ KIỂM TRA 1 TIẾT HỌC KÌ 1 MÔN TIẾNG ANH 9 NĂM HỌC 2019 CÓ ĐÁP ÁN

# 1. Đề kiểm tra 1 tiết HK1 môn Tiếng Anh số 1

I. Choose the word which has the underlined part pronounced differently from the others. (1pt)

1.	<b>A.</b> invite	<b>B.</b> village	C. tired	D. life			
2.	<b>A.</b> invention	<b>B.</b> question	C. information	<b>D.</b> protection			
3.	<b>A.</b> seat	<b>B.</b> head	C. meat	D. lead			
4.	<b>A.</b> watches	<b>B.</b> washes	C. clauses	D. likes			

Key: 1. B; 2. B; 3. B; 4. D

	_		• •
II. Choose the best answer A	۱, B,	8, C or D to complete the sentences. (2	2pts)

0000	0 11.0 200		, i, i, i o o. i o i	o dompioto tiro doi	1011000.	-pto/					
1. Nguyei	n Du is co	nsidered a	a famous Vietn	amese							
A. poetry		В. р	ooem	C. poet D. poetic							
<b>2.</b> My und	de was a	He l	nad a large col	ollection of musical instruments.							
A. music		<b>B.</b> n	nusical	C. musically	<b>D.</b> m	usician					
3. Vietnamese women prefer to wear modern clothing work.											
A. at		В.	in	C. to	D.	with					
<b>4.</b> Peter g	jot	q	uickly and wer	nt to school.							
A. dress		<b>B.</b> dres	ssed	C. dressing	<b>D.</b> dres	sses					
<b>5.</b> It's		to call	anyone at nigl	nt.							
A. conver	nience	<b>B.</b> inc	onvenience	C. convenie	ent	<b>D.</b> inconvenient					
6. The Ac	dai is the		dress	of Vietnamese won	nen.						
A. beautit	ful	B. t	raditional	C. casual		<b>D.</b> baggy					
7		have fash	ion designers	done to modernize	the Ao dai	?					
<b>A.</b> How		B. W	hat	C. Why		<b>D.</b> Where					
8. The wo	ord Jeans	comes	a	kind of material that	t was mad	e in Europe.					
A. in			<b>D.</b> on								
Key:				1							
<b>1.</b> C	<b>2.</b> D	3. A	<b>4.</b> B								
<b>5.</b> D	<b>6.</b> B	7. A	<b>8.</b> C								

- III. Give the correct tense/ form of the verbs in the brackets. (1pt)
- **1.** He wishes he (be)..... a teacher.
- 2. Is Lan used to (write)..... to Maryam?

3. She (often take) to the theatre by The Greens.
<b>4.</b> Water can't (find) here.
Key: 1. would be/ were; 2. writing; 3. is often taken; 4. be found
IV. Supply the correct word form. (1pt)
1. Her clothes look very modern and (fashion)
2. Many designers took from Vietnam's ethnic minorities. (inspire)
3. They have just a new style of jeans in the USA. (introduction)
<b>4.</b> Some designers have the Ao dai by printing lines of poetry on it. (modern)
Key:
1. fashionable; 2. inspiration; 3. introduced; 4. modernized
V. Complete the sentences with the words in the box. (1pt)
fashionable - especially - cotton - inspiration
unique - wear - designer - generation
1. These clothes are fashionable and
2. Vietnamese women usually the Ao dai on special occasions.
3. In the 18th century, jean cloth was made completely from
<b>4.</b> Young is fond of wearing Jeans.
Key: 1. unique; 2. wear; 3. cotton; 4. generation
VI. Read the passage then answer the questions. (1pt)
Hoa was born in Hue, but now she is living in Ha Noi with her aunt and uncle. She went to Ha Noi two years ago. Now she is studying at Quang Trung School. Yesterday was her thirteenth birthday. She had a small party with her friends. They ate a lot of food, fruits and cakes. In the evening Hoa had a stomachache. Her aunt was worried. She called a doctor. The doctor arrived and gave Hoa some medicine. She took the medicine and went to beb. Today Hoa feels better.
1. Where was Hoa born?
2. When did she go to Ha Noi?
3. Did they eat a lot of food, fruits and cakes?
4. Why did Hoa's aunt call the doctor?
 Кеу:
1. She was born in Hue.

ELIB.VN: THƯ VIỆN TRỰC TUYẾN MIỄN PHÍ

2. She went to Ha Noi two years ago.

3. Yes, they did.

<b>4.</b> Because Hoa had	a stomachache.											
VII. Rewrite the foll (1pt)	owing sentences	so that they mear	the same as the first ones.									
1. I haven't seen her for a long time.												
I didn't												
2. I last saw her 10 years ago.												
I haven't												
3. Nam is taller than I	Hung											
Hung												
4. My students don't	speak English fluen	ntly.										
I wish												
Key:												
1. I didn't see her a lo	ong time ago.											
2. I haven't seen her	for ten years.											
3. Hung is not as tall	as Nam.											
4. I wish I could spea	k English fluently.											
VIII. Use the words a	and phrases provi	ided to make meani	ngful sentences. (1pt)									
1. I/ arrive/ Hanoi/ 5 o	o'clock yesterday m	orning.										
2. He/ do/ homework/	two hours ago.											
3. I/ used/ go/ bed/ ea	arly/ when/ a boy.											
4. She/ wish/ she/ go/	/ theater/ me/tonigh	nt.										
Key:												
1. I arrived in Ha Noi	at 5 o'clock yesterd	day morning.										
2. He did his homewo	ork two hours ago.											
3. I used to go to bed	early when I was a	a boy.										
4. She wish she woul	d go to the theater	with me tonight.										
IX. Pick out the work others. (1p)	d with the position	n of stressed syllab	le differently from that of the									
1. A. design	B. mention	C. prefer	<b>D.</b> inspire									
2. A. fashionable	B. convenient	C. traditional	<b>D.</b> minorities.									
3. A. comprise	B. A. comprise B. divide C. primary D. religion											

<b>4. A.</b> compulsory	B. economic	C. material	<b>D.</b> instruction
Key			
<b>1.</b> b; <b>2.</b> a; <b>3.</b> c; <b>4.</b> b			
2. Đề kiểm tra 1 t	iết HK1 môn Tiế	ng Anh số 2	
I. Choose the best of	ptions to complet	e the sentences	
1. Maryam comes fro	m		
A. India B. Thailan	d <b>C.</b> Vietnam <b>I</b>	<b>).</b> Malaysia	
2. You can visit the T	emple of Literature	in	
A. Hanoi B. Ho Ch	i Minh City <b>C.</b> Hu	e <b>D.</b> Dalat	
3. Jeans cloth comes	from a kind of mate	erial that was made	in
A. Asia B. America	<b>c.</b> Europe <b>D.</b>	Africa	
<b>4.</b> She wishes she	a King ar	nd he would be a Qu	ueen.
A. be B. was C.			
5. Nga lives very far t	rom school, so she	wishes she	near her school.
A. lives B. lived			
6. Where did Ba go la	ast night? - He	to English	Club.
A. go B. goes C	. went <b>D</b> . going		
7. How long have the	y known her? - The	yher f	or six years.
<b>A.</b> know <b>B.</b> knew	C. have known	<b>D.</b> known	
8. English must	in all our Sc	hools in our country	<b>'</b> .
<b>A.</b> be improved <b>B.</b> i			е
9. Would you like	Paris one	day?	
<b>A.</b> to visit <b>B.</b> visit			
<b>10.</b> Young generation	is very fond	fashion cloth	ing.
A. on B. in C. of	<b>D.</b> from		
11. Rice	in tropical countries	s such as Vietnam a	ind Thailand.
<b>A.</b> grow <b>B.</b> is grow	n <b>C.</b> grew <b>D.</b> g	rowing	
12. We have not see	n my art teacher	Novembe	r.
A. in B. on C. fo	r <b>D.</b> since		
II. Give the correct f	orms of the verbs		
<b>1.</b> His uncle	ir	n Binh Phuoc for 3 y	/ears. (live)
<b>2.</b> The Moon		.around the Earth. (	go)
3. Million tons of suga	ar	every year. (prod	uce)
4. Last weekend they	· 8	a picnic to the count	tryside. (have)
III Choose the right	nrepositions of tir	me	

- **1.** Good bye. See you ......Monday.
- 2. The bus collected us .......... 5 o'clock early ......... the morning.
- **3.** We usually go ..... our hometown at least once ..... the summer.
- **4.** We walked .....half an hour to reach the waterfall.

#### IV. Find one mistake in each sentence

- 1. Helen wish you could join her party at 8 pm tomorrow night.
- A. night B. wish C. night D. join
- 2. My dad has been from London for two weeks.
- A. from B. has C. for D. weeks
- 3. It is raining heavily, because I do not want to play outside.
- A. heavily B. play C. do D. because
- **4.** I always wake <u>up late in Sunday mornings</u>.
- A. up B. morning C. in D. late
- **5.** Lan's bicycle was carefully washed with her dad last Monday.
- A. Monday B. with C. was D. carefully

#### V. Read the passage carefully then answer True or False

Young generation nowadays enjoys fashion clothing especially jeans. Ao dai has been interested by designers and most of people. Ao dai has been also a traditional and favorite dress of Vietnamese people. But now many people like wearing modern clothing at work because it is not only convenient but also comfortable, especially jeans. In the past, many workers and students liked wearing jeans because they were strong, cheap and fashionable. However, a lot of people continue wearing Ao dai. It is traditional, fashionable and also modern anyway. It has not been out of fashion in spite of the increasing or decreasing of the worldwide economy

Number s	Statements	True	False
1	Nowadays, young generation does not like wearing jeans		
2	Ao dai is the traditional dress of Malaysian people.		
3	In the past, workers and students were not fond of jeans		
4	Modern clothing is both convenient and comfortable.		
5	Jeans and Ao dai have never been out of fashion.		





#### VI. Rewrite these statements

- 1. We can do this homework ourselves.
- -> This homework.....
- 2. You do not have a computer. What do you wish?
- -> | wish.....
- 3. They have just introduced a new model of TV.
- -> A new model of TV.....
- 4. People will produce million bottles of whisky in Scotland every year.
- -> Million bottles of whisky.....
- **5.** Jeans are both modern and fashionable. (Not only... but also)
- -> Ao dai.....

#### Key

I

I	
<b>1.</b> d	<b>7.</b> c
<b>2.</b> a	<b>8.</b> a
<b>3.</b> c	<b>9.</b> a
<b>4.</b> b	<b>10.</b> c
<b>5.</b> b	<b>11.</b> b
<b>6.</b> c	<b>12.</b> d

Ш

- 1.has lived
- **2.** goes
- 3. are produced
- **4.** had

Ш

- **1.** on
- 2. at in
- **3.** to in
- 4. about

IV.

1. b 2. a 3. d 4. c 5. b

٧.

1. T 2. F 3. F 4. T 5. T

VI.

- 1. This homework can be done (by ourselves/on our own)
- 2. I wish I had a computer
- 3. A new model of TV has just been introduced.
- 4. Million bottles of whisky will be produced in Scotland every year.
- **5.** Ao dai is not only modern but also fashionable.

# 3. Đề kiểm tra 1 tiết HK1 môn Tiếng Anh số 3

- I. Choose the best answer to complete each sentence below.
- **1.** They ...... him if they could come there the day after.
- A. ask B. asks C. asked D. say
- 2. This picture is ...... by Tom
- A. to paint B. painted C. painting D. paint
- **3.** Could you please stop ...... so much noise?
- A. making B. make C. made D. to make
- **4.** She ..... the new words before using them in her writing.
- A. looks up B. looks out C. looks for D. looks after
- **5.** It's very kind ...... you ...... say so!
- A. to/to B. with/to C. of/to D. from/to
- 6. We will be there ...... 5 .00 o'clock early ...... the morning.
- A. in/at B. in/on C. on/in D. at/in
- 7. He hasn't seen her ...... last year.
- A. for B. since C. in D. at
- 8. It was an ..... trip.
- A. enjoy B. enjoyment C. enjoyable D. enjoying
- 9. She was ..... because of her bad result.
- **A.** happy **B.** happily **C.** unhappily **D.** unhappy
- **10.** He was tired, ...... he took a rest before going on the work.
- A. so B. and C. but D. if



II. Put the correct form of the verbs in brackets.

1. What about(ask) our teacher for help?
2. I suggested (help) our mother with the house work.
3. If he(be) a student, he must wear school uniform.
4. This newspaper is(publish) every day. It's a daily newspaper.
5. I don't know who(invent) this machine?
III. Rewrite the following sentences beginning with the words given.
1. The workers will build a new school in my country next year.
-> A new school
2. He is a careful driver.
-> He
3. Let's go swimming!
-> I suggest that we
4. She couldn't join us because she was busy.
-> She was busy, so
<b>5.</b> My mother washed these clothes.
-> These clothes
IV. Read the passage and decide which statements are T or F.
London is Britain's biggest city. It is very old city and dates back to Romans. It's a city of historic buildings and churches and it has many beautiful parks. It also has some of the best museums in the world. London is very crowded in summer. It is a popular city with foreign tourists, and has more than eight million visitors a year. The city is famous for its shopping and department stores. London has an excellent underground railway system, so it is easy for tourists to get around. In London, there are plenty of good restaurants where you can get excellent British food. The city also has lots of good Indian, Chinese, Japanese, Italian and Greek restaurants.
T – F statements.
1. None of the cities in Britain is bigger than London
2. Lon Don has historic buildings and churches
<b>3.</b> Most of the best museums in the word are situated in London
<b>4.</b> London is not busy in summer
5. Foreign tourists like visiting London
Key:
I. Choose the best answer to complete each sentence below.
1. C 2. B 3. A 4. A 5. C
<b>6</b> . D <b>7</b> . B <b>8</b> . C <b>9</b> . D <b>10</b> . A
II. Put the correct form of the verbs in brackets.

- 1. asking 2. helping 3. is 4. published 5. invented
- III. Rewrite the following sentences beginning with the words given.
- 1. A new school will be built in my country next year by the workers.
- 2. He drives carefully.
- 3. I suggest that we should go swimming.
- 4. She was busy, so she couldn't join us.
- **5.** These clothes were washed by my mother.
- IV. Read the passage: T F statements.
- 1. T 2.T 3.F 4.F 5.T

# 4. Đề kiểm tra 1 tiết HK1 môn Tiếng Anh số 4

- I. Turn in to passive voice
- 1. I finished my work at about five o'clock.
- 2. We use this book in our class.
- **3.** They gave him a nice present when he retired.
- **4.** He opened the boxes and took out a cigarette.
- **5.** They built this house in 1995.
- **6.** You must answer all the questions on the paper.
- **7.** We have learnt English for five years.
- II. Choose the word whose <u>underlined</u> part is pronounced differently from the others.
- 1. A. market B. depart C. card D. scare
- 2. A. entrance B. paddy C. bamboo D. banyan
- 3. A. problem B. love C. box D. hobby
- 4. A. claimed B. warned C. occurred D. existed
- 5. A. health B. appear C. ready D. heavy
- III. Identify the <u>underlined</u> word/ phrase (A or B, C, D) that needs correcting to become an exact one.
- 1. My sister enjoys read about wild animals and natural mysteries.
- A B C D

2. My father <u>asked</u> us <u>not to spending</u> <u>too</u> <u>much time</u> <u>playing</u> computer games.
A B C D
3. Ba can play the piano better more than his friends can.
A B C D
4. She did her test careful last week.
A B C D
5. The teacher said that she would attend the class meeting the previous day.
A B C D
IV. Put the verbs in correct form
1. The earth (go) around the sun.
2. We couldn't afford to keep our car, so we (sell) it
3. Would you like something to eat?
No, thanks. I (have) lunch.
4. This is the first time I (drive) a car.
5. Now I (read) the book you (lend) me yesterday.
6. She (feel) unhappy when she (hear) that she failed the exam.
7. How long you (study) English? – For 5 years.
8. The water (boil). Can you turn it off?
Key:
I.
1. My work was finished at about five o'clock.
2. This book is used in our class.
3. A nice present was given to him when he retired.
4. The boxes were opened, and a cigarette was taken out.
5. This house was built in 1995.
<b>6.</b> All the questions must be answered on the paper.
7. English has been learnt for five years.

ELIB.VN: THƯ VIỆN TRỰC TUYẾN MIỄN PHÍ

II.

• • •				
<b>1.</b> D	<b>2</b> . A	<b>3.</b> B	<b>4.</b> D	<b>5.</b> B

III.

1.	В	->	2.	В	->	not	to	3.	С	->	4.	С	->	5.	D	->	following
read	ing		spe	end				tha	n		care	fully		da	У		

IV.

1. goes	2. sold	3. have had	<b>4.</b> have driven
<b>5.</b> am reading/lent	<b>6.</b> felt/heard	7. have you studied	8. is boiling

# 5. Đề kiểm tra 1 tiết HK1 môn Tiếng Anh số 5

I. Choose the word whose part underlined is pronounced differently from the others in each group.

- 1. A. helped B. liked C. watched D. hated
- 2. A. but B. sun C. cut D. put
- 3. A. overh<u>ea</u>d B. t<u>ea</u>m C. sp<u>ea</u>k D. b<u>ea</u>n
- 4. A. eggs B. floors C. books D. pens
- 5. A. chicken B. coach C. headache D. change
- II. Circle the words or phrase that best complete each sentence:
- **1.** Mary is a good (typer/ type / typist / typewriter). She can type 60 words a minute.
- 2. Nobody is ready to go, (is he / isn't he / are they / aren't they)?
- 3. Mai wishes she (don't / doesn't / wasn't / didn't) have to clean all the windows.
- 4. Are you used (to work / to working / at work / with working) on your own?
- **5.** Tim has (many / less / most / fewer) friends than Jack.
- 6. Listen to what I am saying, (don't / will you / do you / are you)?
- 7. Everyone in the world (wants / want / is wanting / are wanting) to have a good life
- 8. The carpenter will repair the (break / broken / breaking / has broken) chair.
- **9.** He can't earn money (unless / until / if / without) he has no job.
- **10.** (How well / how good / what good / how) she plays the piano!
- III. Write the verbs in the brackets in to its correct tense and form.
- **1.** There (be) no guests at all since I (leave).

\_\_\_\_\_\_

2. I (never forget) what you (just say).



3. Someone (steal) my handbag on the bus.	
<b>4.</b> Hurry up or you (be) late for class.	
<b>5.</b> I (start) learning English when I (be) in grade 6.	
6. Would you mind (open) the window?	
7. Some animals (not eat) during the winter.	
IV. There is a mistake in the four underlined parts of each se it.	ntence. Find and correct
1. My brother didn't wear that uniform since he left school.	
A B C D	
2. After each lesson, we often have a ten - minutes rest.	
A B C D	
3. The price of oil used to be a great deal lower than now, wasn	't it?
A B C D	
4. A new department store was building in our town last mont	h
A B C D	<u></u> .
5. Our <u>neighbor</u> <u>will look for</u> the garden <u>when</u> we <u>go on</u> holiday	
A B C D	•
V. Complete these sentences below the given words:	
1. We / know / him / since / children.	
2. She/ say / enjoy / Vietnamese food / very much.	
3. Mai / good / at/ Math/ than / Lan Anh.	
4. Hoa/ have / many/ books/ than/ her/ sister	
5. He / prefer / play / chess / listen music.	

١.

<b>1.</b> D	<b>2.</b> D	<b>3</b> . A	<b>4.</b> C	<b>5.</b> C

II.

II.	
1. typist	6. will you
2. are they	7. wants
3. didn't	8. broken
4. to working	9. unless
5. fewer	10. How well

III.

1. has been/left	5. started/ was
2. will never forget/ have just said	6. opening
3. has stolen	7. don't eat
4. will be late	

IV.

1. A: hasn't worn	2. C: ten-minute	3. D: didn't it	<b>4.</b> C: built	<b>5.</b> B: look after

V.

- 1. We have known him since we were children.
- 2. She said she enjoyed Vietnamese food very much.
- 3. Mai is good at Math than Lan Anh
- 4. Hoa has many books than her sister.
- 5. He prefers playing chess to listening to musiC.

# 6. Đề kiểm tra 1 tiết HK1 môn Tiếng Anh số 6

- I. Choose the word that has the underlined parts pronounced differently.
- 1. A. depend B. enjoy C. separate D. return
- 2. A. nature B. national C. narrow D. channel
- 3. A. invite B. river C. shrine D. primary

4. A. problem B. love C. box D. hobby
5. A. arriv <u>ed</u> B. mention <u>ed</u> C. end <u>ed</u> D. lov <u>ed</u>
II. Each of the following sentences has one mistake. Identify and correct the mistakes.
<b>1.</b> My uncle <u>lived</u> in Hanoi <u>since</u> 1990 <u>to</u> 1998, but <u>he is now living</u> <u>in</u> Hue.
A B C D
2. She asked me how did I go to work every day.
A B C D
3. They've got a three - weeks holiday in Italy.
A B C D
<b>4. Many</b> people believe that New York is the most great city in America.
A B C D
5. I <u>was listening</u> to the radio last night <u>when</u> the doorbell <u>rings</u> .
A B C D
<b>6.</b> I'd like <u>to <b>go on</b></u> a <u>holiday,</u> <u>but</u> I don't <u>have</u> <u>many money</u> .
A B C D
7. Mary and her sister studied biology last year, so does Jane.
A B C D
8. My family spent an interested holiday in Nha Trang last summer.
A B C D
<b>9.</b> She <u>is looking</u> forward <u>to go</u> to Europe <u>after</u> she <u>finishes</u> her studies <u>at the</u> university.
A B C D
10. We are made doing all the cleaning in the house.
A B C D
III. Rewrite the following sentences so that the second sentence means nearly exactly the same as the first one.
1. We have learnt English for 2 years
-> We started
2. My father started to give up smoking last year.
->My father has
3. Lan hasn't written to Mary for a month.
-> Lan didn't
4. How long have you learnt French?
-> How long ago?
5. He has lived in Hanoi since he was 12.
-> He started .

6. When did y	ou buy this h	ouse?				
-> How long _					?	
7. I last saw h	ner 10 years a	ago.				
-> I haven't _					·	
8. How long have you learnt E?						
-> When did you						_?
9. He often pl	ayed the piar	no at n	ight			
-> He used to						
<b>10.</b> They built this house last month						
-> This house						
Key:						
l.						
<b>1.</b> C	<b>2.</b> A	<b>3.</b> B		<b>4.</b> B	<b>5.</b> C	
II.						
1. A -> has I	ived		<b>6.</b> D -	> much mor	ney	
2. B -> I went			<b>7</b> . D -> did Jane			
3 C > three week			<b>9</b> R > interesting			

**9.** B -> to going

**10.** B -> to do

III.

- 1. learning English for two years
- 2. has given up smoking for a year
- **3.** write to Mary last month.
- 4. did you learn French?

**4.** C -> the greatest

**5.** D -> rang

- 5. living in Hanoi when he was 12
- 6. have you bought this house?
- 7. seen her for 10 years
- 8. started learning English
- **9.** play the piano at night
- 10. was built last month

# 7. Đề kiểm tra 1 tiết HK1 môn Tiếng Anh số 7

#### I. Which one has different pronounced:

- 1. A. chair B. stomach C. catch D. child
- 2. A. how B. hat C. hour D. house
- 3. A. ear
   B. sea
   C. pea
   D. tea

   4. A. know
   B. knee
   C. knife
   D. kill
- 5. A. litter B. appliance C. dissolve D. innovate
- 6. A. student B. lunar C. humor D. pupil

Key: 1. B 2. C 3. A 4. D 5. B 6. B

#### II. Choose the best answer to complete the sentences.

- **1.** Can you .....the light? It's too dark to do homework.
- A. turn off B. turn on C. turn down D. turn up
- 2. She suggested .....money for the poor people in our neighborhood.
- A. save B. to save C. saving D. saved
- **3.** If he ..... a student, he will get a discount.
- A. is B. was C. were D. will be
- **4.** She is very tired; ....., she has to finish her homework.
- A. moreover B. so C. and D. however
- **5.** My sister sings very ......
- **A.** beauty **B.** beautiful **C.** beautifully **D.** beautify
- **6.** I suggest you ..... practise speaking English every day.
- A. must B. can C. should D. have to
- 7. Solar energy doesn't cause ......
- A, polluted B, polluting C, pollution **D.** to pollute
- **8.** I have .....my bag but I can't find it anywhere.
- A. looked at B. looked for C. looked after D.l ooked in
- **9.** I think we should use shower.....bath to save water.
- A. because of B. inspite of C.in case of D. instead of.
- **10.** A .....faucet can waste a lot of water a month.
- A. running B. dripping C. dropping D. cutting
- 11. How about.....a bus? We have a lot of time.
- A. take B. to take C. taking D. having taken
- 12. We should not use plastic bags because they are very hard to......
- A. melt B. soften C. heat D. dissolve

13. We can save naturalby using solar energy.
A. products B. resources C. preserves D. produces
Key: 1. B 2. C 3. A 4. D 5. C 6. C 7. C 8. B 9. D 10. B 11. C 12. D 13. B
III - Circle A, B, C, or D which needs correction
1-There are too much exhaust fume in the air in this city.
A B C D
2-My teacher spoke so quick that I didn't understand what she meant.
A B C D
<b>3-</b> My teacher told me I was doing well; therefore, my final grade was bad.
A B C D
4-I suggest to have a separate basket for newspaper.
A B C D
5- A new school was built in the village recently.
A B C D
Key: 1. A 2. B 3. C 4. A 5. B
IV. Fill in the blanks with suitable words from the box, then answer the questions.
effective nuclear pollution heat stored electriccity energy panels
Are you looking for a cheap, clean, (1) source of power that doesn't cause (2) or waste natural resources? Look no further than sola (3) from our sun.
At present, most of our (4) comes from the use of coal and gas oil or (5) power. This power could be provided by the sun.
Many countries are already using solar energy. Solar (6)
V- Choose the correct sentence among A, B, C or D
1. Long forgot his raincoat, so he got wet.
A. Long got wet because he forgot his raincoat.
<b>B.</b> Long got wet. However, he forgot his raincoat.
C. Long got wet, so he forgot his raincoat.
<b>D.</b> Long got wet because of he forgot his raincoat.
2. Mary broke the glass because of her carelessness.
A. Because Mary did carelessly, so she broke the glass.
<b>B.</b> Because Mary was careless, she broke the glass.
C. Because Mary got carelessness, therefore she broke the glass.
<b>D.</b> Because Mary made carelessness, she broke the glass.

**3.** My brother plays the guitar well. **A.** My brother is well the guitar player. **B.** My brother is the well played guitarist. **C.** My brother is good play guitarist. **D.** My brother is a good guitar player. **4.** Hurry up or we will miss the train. A. If you will hurry up, you won't miss the train. **B.** If you hurry up, you will miss the train. **C.** If you don't hurry up, you will miss the train. **D.** If you won't hurry up, you miss the train. **5.** Because they made too many mistakes, they failed in the exam. **A.** They made so many mistakes that failing in the exam. **B.** They made so many mistakes that they failed in the exam. **C.** They made so many mistakes for them to fail in the exam. **D.** They made too many mistakes that they failed in the exam. Key: 1. A 2. B 3. D 4. C 5. B VI. Rewrite the sentences without changing the meaning. 1. She went to bed early because of her sickness. Because ..... 2. Work harder or you will fail the exam. If ..... **3.** How about going out for a change? I suggest ..... 1/ ...she was sick, she went to bed early 2/ ... don't work harder, you will fail the exam 3/ ....going out for a change 8. Đề kiểm tra 1 tiết HK1 môn Tiếng Anh số 8 I. Which one is different? (1pt) **1. A.** who C. why D. where **B.** which 2. A. chicken **B.** chemist C. chat **D.** church **3. A.** would C. mouth **B.** sound **D.** count 4. A. cottage **B.** hostage C. massage **D.** village Key: 1. A 2. B 3. A 4. B II. Choose the best answer to complete the sentences. (1.5 pt) 1. We are talking about the..... of natural resources

A. preserving	<b>B.</b> preserve		C. preservation	<b>D.</b> preserver	
2. Unless you	, I will	explair	n it again to you.		
A. understan	d <b>B.</b> don't under	rstand	C. won't understand	<b>D.</b> didn't understand	
<b>3.</b> Who	your house when y	ou are	e away from home.		
A. looks on	<b>B.</b> looks in		C. looks at	<b>D.</b> looks after	
4. They didn't	understand the matter;		, they didn't ask fo	or help.	
A. but	<b>B.</b> however		C. moreover	D. and	
<b>5.</b> Can you	the light? It is lig	ght end	ough to read a book.		
A. turn on	<b>B.</b> turn down		C. turn up	<b>D.</b> turn off	
6. She sugges	sted money fo	r the p	oor in the region.		
A. saving	<b>B.</b> save		C. to save	<b>D.</b> saved	
Key: 1. C 2. A	3. D 4. B 5. D 6. A				
III. Give the c	orrect form of the verl	b in br	acket (1.5 pts).		
1. If the climat	e (change), w	e (me	et) with natu	ural disasters.	
<b>2.</b> If we (try)	to control pollut	tion, it	(be) very	expensive.	
3. But if we (n	ot control)	po	llution, it (affect)	our life.	
<b>Key:</b> 1/ changes – will meet 2/ try-will be 3/ don't co			on't control-will affect		
IV. Match a li (1pt)	ne in column A with a	a line i	in column B to make	e a meaningful sentence.	
Α		В			
1. If people use public transport,		A.	I can't sleep.		
2. You'll learn	n English more easily	B.	B. will you give her flowers?		
3. If they don	't give him the job,	C.	C. if he does exercise regularly.		
4. If I drink co	offee at night,	D.	<b>D.</b> I don't know what he will do.		
5. You will sp	eak English well	e.	e. there will be less pollution.		
6. If you see	her,	f. i	f. if someone enters the building.		
7. The alarm goes off		g.	g. if you have more practice.		
8. Harry may lose weight		h.	h. if you study a little every day.		
1 2	3 4	<b>5.</b>	6 7 <b>.</b>	<b>8.</b>	
V. Fill in the pts)	blanks with suitable v	vords	from the box, then	answer the questions. (3	
scientists pollution serious factories					
	exhaust require percentage reduce				

Everyone wants to reduce (1)
Thus to end or greatly (6) pollution immediately, people would have to stop using many things that benefit them. Most people do not want to do that, of course. But pollution can be gradually reduced in several ways. (7)
Questions:
1. Do things that benefit people bring about pollution?
2. Is it complicated to reduce pollution? Why or why not?
3. Who can find ways to lessen the amount of pollution?
4. What can the government do to reduce pollution?
VI. Writing (2pts)
A. Rewrite the sentences without changing the meaning.
1. She didn't go to school because of her illness.  Because
2. Listen to me or you won't understand the lesson.
lf
3. She couldn't join us because she was busy.
She was busy,
4. How about going out for a change.
I suggest
1/she was ill, she didn't go to school
2/you don't listen to me, you won't understand the lesson.
3/so she didn't join us
4/ going out for a change
9. Đề kiểm tra 1 tiết HK1 môn Tiếng Anh số 9
I/ Choose the correct words or phrases to fill in the blanks: (2.5pts)

ELIB.VN: THƯ VIỆN TRỰC TUYẾN MIỄN PHÍ

You can (look for/ look up/ look over/ look after) a word in a dictionary if you don't know its meaning.

I suggest going by bus. – (That's a trip/ Yes, please/ That's a reason/ That's a good idea.)

They went to town (since/and/but/however) bought a lot of clothes.

I understand your point of view. (Although/Therefore/However/Because) I don't agree with you.

(Although/Since/Because/But) Nam felt tired, he went to school.

Because plastic bags are very hard to (dissolve/wrap/tear/collect). They will cause pollution.

If there is too (little/much/few/many) exhaust fume in the air, more and more people will cope with respiratory.

If he doesn't come, (he wouldn't know/ he didn't know/ he won't know/ he can't know) what to do tomorrow.

My father gave up smoking (on/in/at/since) 2001

We couldn't go on a picnic as planned (although/but/because/so) it was raining hard.

II/ Supple the correct form of the words: (1pt.)
The internet has helped students study more (effect)
If we (pollution)the water, we won't have fresh water to use
It is (necessity) to save energy.
These products are (environment) friendly. They don't cause pollution.
III/ Supply the correct form of the verbs in parentheses: (1pt)
Labeling schemes help (save) energy.
It is possible (store) solar energy for number of days.
Everyone should take part in preventing (deforest)
We can save natural resources by (use) solar energy instead of coal, gas and oil.
IV/ Choose the underlined word or phrase that is not correct: (0,5pt.)
The students seemed very nervously before the final exam
A B C D
Solar panels are installed on the roof of a house to receive the energy with the sun.
A B C D
V/ Choose the best word to complete the passage (2pts.)
I am writing to you about the short stop of your trucks around my house on their way (1 the north. When the trucks of your company have a short (2) on the street around my house, the drivers have (3) lots of garbage on the ground after their refreshment. When the trucks leave the place, the ground is (4) with trash and a few minutes late there (5) is smell and flies. I would suggest (6 your company should tell your drivers to clear up all the trash (7 the ground before leaving. I look forward to hearting from you and seeing
good (8) from your company.

<b>1. A.</b> to	<b>B.</b> for	C. off	<b>D.</b> of	
<b>2. A</b> . broke	<b>B.</b> broken	C. break	<b>D.</b> breaking	
3. <b>A</b> . leave	<b>B.</b> left	C. leaving	<b>D.</b> to leave	
4. A. cleared	B. compared	C. covered	<b>D.</b> left	
<b>5</b> . <b>A</b> . be	<b>B.</b> am	C. is	<b>D.</b> are	
6. A. this	B. that	C. these	<b>D.</b> those	
<b>7</b> . <b>A</b> . in	<b>B.</b> on	C. into	<b>D.</b> onto	
8. A. respond	B. answered	C. response	<b>D.</b> question	

# VI/ Read the following test carefully and decide if each of the statements is true or false (1pt).

There is a custom in Italy for young people to get engaged on Valentine's Day. Some shops sell baskets and cups which are filled with sweets and tied with ribbons. The young lovers offer these to each other as a sign of their love. In Korea, on February 14<sup>th</sup>, young women give sweets to their boyfriends, and on March 14th their boyfriends buy them chocolate.

However, the young people who do not have a girlfriend or boyfriend can celebrate their own day on April 14th. On this day, called "Black Day", these young people sit with their friends, who are in the same situation, and eat jajang noodles, which are black. This ensures that everyone has a day to celebrate.

Most people in the United States take Valentine's Day as an opportunity to express their feelings towards their loved one or to offer the hand of friendship to others. However, it is popular these days to send an "anti-Valentine" care. These cards either have an insulting message (to the person you to send an insulting message (to the person you hate) or say goodbye (to your current partner). If you receive a card with the message "C-Ya!" (See you), it means your boyfriend or girlfriend wants to end your relationship.

In Italy, to express their love, you people can give each other baskets and cups filled with sweets, decorated with ribbons.

In Korea, February 14th is the day when young lovers give gifts to each other.

In America, Valentine's Day is for those who wish to express their feelings towards their love or those who want to end the relationship with their partners.

"Black Day" is especially for young people in Korea who don't have a boyfriend or girlfriend.

#### VII/ Complete the second sentence so that it has a similar meaning to the first. (2pts)

Mrs. Nga speaks English very well.
Mrs. Nga is a
Why don't we do some reading every day?
Our teacher suggested we
I am very glad that I can meet you here.
I am very glad
Do you test carefully and you will get good grades
If you





I/ 1) look up 2) That's a good idea. 3) and 4) However 5) Although 6) dissolve 7) much 8) he won't know 9) in 10) because.

II/ 1) effectively 2) pollute 3) necessary 4) environmentally

III/ 1) save 2) to store 3) deforestation 4) using

IV/1)B2)D

V/1) to 2) break 3) left 4) covered 5) is 6) that 7) on 8) response

VI/1) T 2) F 3) T 4) T

VII/ 1. Mrs. Nga is a very good English speaker.

2. Our teacher suggested we should do some reading every day.

3. I am very glad to meet you here.

4. If you do your test carefully, you will get good grades.

# 10. Đề kiểm tra 1 tiết HK1 môn Tiếng Anh số 10

I. Choose the word whose underlined part is pronounced differently from those of the other. (1.0 pts)

- 1. A. hobby B. honest C. humor D. hole
- 2. A. flood B. typhoon C. groom D. balloon
- 3. A. fly B. hobby C. energy D. ordinary
- 4. A. pleasure B. leisure C. sure D. music
- 5. A. exchange B. champagne C. teacher D. children

**Key:** 1 - B; 2 - A; 3 - A; 4 - C; 5 - B

II/ Circle the best answer A, B, C, or D to complete the following sentences. (3pts)

- **1.** Malaysia is divided ...... two regions.
- A. into
- **B.** on
- C. in
- **D.** to
- 2. I take part in this class to .....my speaking skill.
- A. increase
- **B.** improve
- C. rise
- D. lift
- **3.** This center has many.....and native English teachers.
- **A.** good qualify
- **B.** well qualifying

C. well – qualified
<b>D.</b> good – qualified
<b>4.</b> Can you tell me how many words this dictionary consists?
A. to
B. on
C. in
<b>D.</b> of
5. I asked Ann she liked learning Vietnamese.
A. did
B. has
C. how many
D. whether
<b>6.</b> Young people enjoy computer games.
A. play
B. playing
C. to play
<b>D.</b> plays
<b>7.</b> It's necessary for students uniform when they are at school.
A. to wear
B. wearing
C. wore
D. wear
8. Literature and Maths are subjects in high school.
A. compulsory
B. adding
C. optional
D. religion
9. You have a ticket to the games,?
A. have you
B. don't you
C. do you
<b>D.</b> haven't you
<b>10.</b> Whatof learning English do you find most difficult?
A. level
B. means

- C. aspectD. reason11. He was
- 11. He was really ...... by the beauty of Dalat.
- A. impress
- **B.** to impress
- C. impressing
- D. impressed
- 12. I'm very interested ..... reading book in my free time.
- A. to
- B. on
- C. of
- **D.** in

1. A	<b>2.</b> B	<b>3.</b> C	<b>4.</b> D	<b>5.</b> D	<b>6.</b> B
7. A	8. A	<b>9</b> . B	<b>10.</b> C	1 <b>1.</b> D	1 <b>2.</b> D

#### III/ Supply the correct form of the verbs. (1pt)

- 1. If he (have) ..... free time, he will go swimming.
- 2. I (buy) ...... a new car if I have much money.
- **3.** Is she fond of (chat).....?
- **4.** The old bicycle needs (fix) ......

#### Key:

1 - has; 2 - will buy; 3 - chatting; 4 - fixing

#### IV/ Use the words given in brackets to form a word that fits in the space. (1.5pts)

- 1. It's important for the children to get a good ......(educate)
- **2.** The teacher welcomes the ......from the students on any subject. (correspond)
- **3.** Half of these .....are wrong. (calculate)
- **4.** Don't .....the room without knocking. (entrance)
- **5.** The government should ......the system of traffic (modern)

#### Key:

- 1 education
- 2 correspondence
- 3 calculations
- 4 enter
- 5 modernize



V/ Choose the correct preposition to complete each sentence. (1pt)
1. We will go a picnic next week.
2. My village is about 100 kilometers the south of HCH City.
3. There is a meeting 9 am and 2 pm.
4. She often plays the piano night.
Key:
1 - on; 2 - to; 3 - between; 4 - at
VI. Read the text and answer the questions: (1pt)
On Sunday, Ba invited Liz to join his family on a day trip to his home village. The journey to the village was very interesting. They crossed the green paddy fields and a small bamboo forest before they reached a big old banyan tree at the entrance to the village. Then, they walked up the mountain to visit the shrine of a Vietnamese hero and enjoyed the fresh ai there. In the afternoon, they went boating in the river and had a picnic on the river bank. Liz took a lot of photos to show the trip to her parents.
Questions:
1/ Where did they see a big old banyan tree?
->
2/ What did they do in the afternoon?
->
3/ How long did Liz and Ba's family take the trip to his home village?
->
4/ How did you feel when you took a trip to your countryside?
->
Key:
1. They saw a big old banyan tree at the entrance to the village
2. They went boating in the river and had a picnic on the river bank.
3. They took the trip for a day.
4. I felt excited/ interested.
VII. Rewrite each sentences, using Reported Speech: (1.5pt)
1. "I will go to China next year."
-> Minh said
2. "Do you like classical music?"
->He asked me
3. The man asked her, "Where are you from?"
->
4. My mother asked me, "Why don't you clean your room?
_5

5.	. "How old is your mother?", she said.	
->	>	 

- 1. Minh said he would go to China the following year.
- 2. He asked me if/ whether I liked classical music.
- 3. The man asked her where she was from.
- **4.** My mother asked me Why I didn't clean my room.
- **5.** She asked me How old my mother was.

